
 

9th March 2021 

Dear Members, 

The Board wish to provide you with an update of our progress with our application to the Medical University of 

South Carolina (MUSC) Masters course. 

Alex Peterson is heading this project, with assistance from Rob Baker. Recent contact with MUSC program 

director, Dave Fitzgerald, has shown that steady progress is being made with our application. 

The course has received approval and sign off from both the College Leadership Group and the University Deans 

with unanimous support.  

The next stage is to seek approval from the Provost Council.  The Provost reviews program objectives, student 

learning outcomes and measures, and accreditation compliance.  This is likely to be the most difficult stage of the 

process where the course will come under intense scrutiny. Following Provost Review, two further approval 

stages will need to be completed, with: 1) The Board of Trustees of the University and; 2) The State Higher 

Education Committee of South Carolina. 

The approval process is expected to be completed by the end of 2021 with the first intake of students to be in 

September of 2022.  The course will align with the northern hemisphere academic year. 

Entry Requirements 

Applicants to the MUSC Perfusion Program require a Grade Point Average (GPA) of 3.0 from a US University 

(Scale 0-4 GPA).  In Australia this is equivalent to a GPA of 5.0 and in New Zealand, a ’B’ grade average at 

undergraduate level. Head of Departments are urged to keep this GPA in mind when hiring staff, as they must 

satisfy the MUSC entrance criteria to commence the course. 

In the meantime, the Board will have three enrolment periods for the SCiCP course in 2021 – 22nd February 31st 

May and 6th September. The current plan is to have one intake in February 2022, with the MUSC course 

commencing in September 2022. 

Students who commence the SCiCP course will be allowed to continue and complete the course. They may also 

change to the MUSC course if they wish. Negotiations with MUSC are still underway, but it is unlikely that 

recognition of previous learning will be rewarded for units completed in the SCiCP course. 



The cost of the course is still being determined and will be negotiated depending on our exact requirements from 

MUSC. It is likely that it will be in the vicinity of USD $25,000 for the two-year Masters degree. The Board is doing 

everything in our power to negotiate the best possible price for the course. 

The Board will continue to explore course alternatives in Australia, with the aim to have a locally delivered course 

in the future, however, this is currently not a viable option due to our low annual enrolment numbers. As there is 

still much fine-tuning to do, we endeavour to keep you updated throughout the progress and welcome any input 

from members. 

On behalf of the ABCP, 

 

Jessica Cantrick, BMSc, CCP (ANZ) 

Chair - Australasian Board of Cardiovascular Perfusionists (ABCP) 

  

 

 


